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SUBJECT:  An ordinance approving a sign easement for the Overdale Park Homeowners Association to install and maintain an information sign in council district 12, and authorizing the executive to execute an easement agreement.  
SUMMARY: This legislation would grant a permanent easement on county road property so that the Overdale Park Homeowners Association can put up a sign identifying their neighborhood.  
BACKGROUND: The Overdale Park Neighborhood is located in Issaquah.  The neighborhood installed a wood sign in the 1970’s as a monument for the community.  During the road construction and new alignment of the North SPAR/Issaquah Fall City Road Realignment project, the County acquired the parcel of land with the sign on it to complete a portion of the project and the sign was subsequently demolished.  The old sign did not have an easement to keep the location available for a replacement monument sign.  
The installation of a replacement sign is an important issue for the Overdale Park residents and they feel it will resurrect pride in the neighborhood by providing a new landmark for the entrance to the community, along with a safety reminder to drivers who use SE 58th Street as a short-cut.    
The Overdale Park residents would like to install a new informational sign identifying the neighborhood in the proper and legal method, and have requested a permanent easement.  King County Code 4.56.010 states that the Council may authorize the Executive to grant an easement on county property.  The Road Services Division has agreed to provide a permanent easement for the installation and placement of a new sign.  
Agreement
In consideration of the granting of a signage easement by the County, the Overdale Park Homeowners Association has agreed to pay $1,314 for approximately 400 square feet of land area to install a new sign.  The new sign is proposed to be built at the corner of SE 58th Street and Issaquah-Fall City Road.  The proposed location and permanent easement was carefully planned and discussed with the City of Issaquah and the Overdale Park residents.  It allows for a rockery and vegetation monument that will be placed in such a way so as not to restrict access to the lot or sightlines for drivers.  
If the proposed permanent easement is approved by the Council, the Overdale Park Homeowners Association will proceed with the necessary City and County permitting requirements for installation of the sign.  Upon completion, copies of the pertinent fees, insurance forms and other applicable items will be forwarded to the County for record-keeping purposes.  
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Proposed Ordinance 2005-0285 with attachments
2. Photos of proposed monument location
INVITED: 
Jay Clark, President Overdale Park Homeowners Association
Bernard Thompson, King County Real Estate Services Division

